
 

 

 

15 June 2021 

 

 

Daniel Willyard 

City of Cannon Beach 

PO Box 368 

Cannon Beach, Oregon 97110    via email 

 

 

Re: Pacific & W. Gogona Ave. Waterline (PR# 96-2021) 

 City of Cannon Beach (WS ID# 00164) 

 Conditional Approval 

  

 

Mr. Willyard: 

 

 

Thank you for your submittal (through contractors) to the Oregon Health Authority’s Drinking 

Water Services (DWS) of plan review information for the Pacific Street & W. Gogona Avenue 

Waterlines project for City of Cannon Beach. The project includes extending more than 650 

feet of 8-inch HDPE & 4-12 –inch PVC waterline and associated appurtenances.  On 8 June 

2021 our office received plans, specifications, LUCS and a plan review fee of $3,300. 

 

The plans are approved with the following condition(s) {unless otherwise noted, rule 

references are from OAR 333-061-0050… }: 

 

• The sewer and waterline crossings must conform to OAR (9)(c), as per Water Note 13 

on Sheet 2.           (9)(c) 

 

• Disinfection of the waterline must be completed according to AWWA C651 (as noted on 

page 5, in OTAK’s Water Pipe And Fittings for Cannon Beach Project, Section 

261.4.05), which includes two bacteriological tests 16 hours apart.  (10)(a)  

 

• A minimum of 20 psi must be maintained at all service meters, by design.    (8)(e) 

 

• All items in contact with potable water must meet NSF Standard 61.           333-061-0087(5) 

 

 

 

 
PUBLIC HEALTH DIVISION 
Drinking Water Services  

 

 Kate Brown, Governor 

800 NE Oregon Street 
Portland, OR 97232-2162 
Phone        971-673-0462 
Fax            971-673-0694 

healthoregon.org/dws 
peter.r.farrelly@dhsoha.state.or.us 

 

https://yourwater.oregon.gov/planreview.php?pwsno=00164
http://public.health.oregon.gov/HealthyEnvironments/DrinkingWater/Rules/Documents/61-0050.pdf
https://www.oregon.gov/oha/PH/HEALTHYENVIRONMENTS/DRINKINGWATER/RULES/Documents/pwsrules.pdf#page=256
https://www.oregon.gov/oha/PH/HEALTHYENVIRONMENTS/DRINKINGWATER/RULES/Documents/pwsrules.pdf#page=258
https://www.oregon.gov/oha/PH/HEALTHYENVIRONMENTS/DRINKINGWATER/RULES/Documents/pwsrules.pdf#page=306
http://www.healthoregon.org/DWS
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Until we receive verification that the conditions have been met and final approval has 

been issued, the project is not approved for use. Upon completion of the project, the 

engineer must verify in writing that construction was completed according to the submitted 

plans. If substantial changes are made, a set of as-built drawings must be submitted. 

Documentation demonstrating how the above conditions were met should reference Plan 

Review #96-2021 and can be emailed to me at the address above or mailed to: 

 

   Attn: Pete Farrelly 

   OHA-Oregon Drinking Water Services 

   PO Box 14450 

   Portland, OR 97293-0450 

 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me. 

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Pete Farrelly, PE 

Regional Engineer 

Drinking Water Services 

 

 

 

ec:  Kyle Ayers, PE, OTAK, Inc. 

808 SW Third Ave., Suite 800, Portland, OR 97201 

 
 

mailto:peter.r.farrelly@dhsoha.state.or.us

